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The UK has a major response effort underway, with further resources
being deployed to the Caribbean today.
There is now a UK military presence delivering disaster relief in the
British Virgin Islands, Anguilla and Turks and Caicos islands.
The UK has deployed 700 troops and more than 50 police officers to
support the islands. More will deploy in the next few days, including
military doctors, dentists, nurses and other experts.
More than 40 metric tonnes of aid has now arrived and is being
distributed across the region – including 2,608 shelter kits, which can
provide shelter for over 13,000 people, and 2,304 solar lanterns, which
can provide essential light and power for over 11,000 people.
Nine tonnes of food and water are being procured for onward delivery.
Thousands more shelter kits and buckets are being prepared to dispatch
from the UK.
RFA Mounts Bay, which patrols Caribbean waters for 6 months of the year
during the hurricane season (June to November), carried out essential
recovery work in the British Virgin Islands and Anguilla in the
immediate aftermath of the storm, making it possible for further support
to arrive. It has now reloaded with supplies and returned to Anguilla to
assist further in rebuilding homes, key infrastructure and supporting
the relief efforts.
HMS Ocean is currently docked in Gibraltar and will depart for the
Caribbean in the next 24 hours. It is being loaded with 200 pallets of
aid and 60 pallets of Emergency Relief Stores (ERS), as well as 5,000
hygiene kits, 10,000 buckets and 504,000 Aquatabs.
Expert engineers are helping to re-establish communications on the
islands so cut off communities can be reached.
The UK is working closely with international partners in the region,
including providing support to the French to transport helicopters to
the region.
A further 3 flights are due to leave RAF Brize Norton carrying personnel
and aid – in addition to 5 previous flights. Two UK scheduled commercial
flights have also departed from Manchester for the region, carrying
8,340 aid buckets.
With our support, the Red Cross are also providing drinking water,
family hygiene kits, blankets, tarpaulins and emergency backpacks.
A second Foreign Office rapid deployment team of expert staff was
deployed to the region today.
Last week the Prime Minister announced a £32 million relief fund to
support the humanitarian effort and the UK was the first country to
arrive on the scene. In addition to this, the UK government is doubling
all public donations made to the British Red Cross appeal.
Our Ambassador to the US deployed teams of staff at airports in the
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affected areas of the USA. They are providing advice and support to
British nationals in Florida and issuing emergency travel documents.
Our US Network has liaised closely with the US authorities to get
British Nationals to safety.
The Foreign Office has set up a hotline for those concerned about
friends and relatives affected by the hurricane: +44 20 7008 0000. At
their request, we are taking all emergency calls for the British Virgin
Islands and the Turks and Caicos Islands on this number.

Read more about the government’s response and advice for people affected by
Hurricane Irma.
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